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Staff Senate Minutes 

of Regular Meeting  

September 14, 2011 – 1:15 p.m.

Martinsville Room
Senators Present:  Suzann Bennett, Angie Campbell, Tami Duzan, Rick James, Tina Jenkins, Cay Kolling, Zoraida Irizarry, Phil Lang, Michelle Morgan, Patty Shonk, Anita Thomas, Antoine Thomas                 

Senators Absent:  Maria Barrientos, Brad Green, Adrienne Paladino
Call to Order:  
The meeting was called to order by Pres. Thomas at 1:15 p.m. 

Announcements:  President Thomas announced that Tony Craig was elected as the new President of 981 and will be attending Staff Senate meetings.  

Old Business:  


A.  Amendment to the Constitution – 



1.  During discussion of the pending amendment, Senator Bennett made a motion to add wording to clarify Section 2 A.2. to read:  


“Four (4) Senators:  Three Senators elected at large from the non-negotiated employee group (excluding non-negotiated trades), and one Senator, either the President of the Civil Service Council or their appointee.”   (The additional wording is in bold italics.)  

Tina Jenkins 2nd the Motion.  All voted in favor of it, with two (2) Abstentions.  Motion passed.



2.  Also, during discussion, Angie Campbell stated that the Civil Service Council requested that the additional senator from the non-negotiated group be the Vice President of Civil Service Council and not an “elected at-large employee”.   Senators voiced their opinions about whether to make that change or not.  Most Senators felt that if the non-negotiated employees wanted their Vice President on the Senate, they would go along with their wishes.  Their reasoning was that if the President could not attend a meeting, the Vice President could be there to represent the group.  After discussion, Patty Shonk made a motion to re-do that section of the amendment and reword it with the requested change.  Tina Jenkins 2nd the motion.  All voted in favor; motion passed.  President Thomas asked Angie to meet with a committee to draft wording for the requested change to Section 2 A.2. 
Vice President Weber gave updates as follows:


Video Boards- EIU is looking at a vendor to place eight (8) 6 foot tall 47” flat screen video boards around campus.  One side would display EIU notices, campus alerts, and news along with various advertising messages.  The other side might include a campus map or poster.  Initially, all upfront costs would be paid for by the vendor.  After 12-18 months, EIU might receive approximately 20% of revenue from advertising, possibly paying for student designers.


The decline in enrollment is a matter of concern.  Administration is looking at that impact on the budget and at hiring a consultant to look at increasing enrollment.  Education majors along with other areas are seeing a drop in enrollment numbers.


EIU has received $3-4 million for FY ’12; however, about $20 million has not been received yet from the FY ‘11 budget but payment of that amount is expected by the end of December of this year.  He said the FY ’12 budget was forecasted with 3% decreased enrollment figures taken into account.  Our actual decrease was 4.2% which caused some concern.

Senator Jenkins wondered whether police were harassing students for open alcohol or underage drinking.  Phil Lang said that both CPD and UPD have grants for alcohol enforcement and enforce underage drinking and open container laws but were not harassing students.


Senator Jenkins asked Dr. Weber about the status of the SUCSS report regarding administrative appointment positions matching civil services descriptions.   Weber said that Steve Lane reviewed the findings in the SUCSS report and would respond back to SUCSS with a written report.   Presently there are no plans to change classifications or salaries.


Senator Kolling suggested to Dr. Weber that we need more signage on the inside of campus due to the amount of questions received during move in.  Several students and families asked about where buildings are located on campus, etc. and having more building/dept. signage around campus in such places as the Student Services Building would help students and visitors.


Vice President Weber gave an update about pensions/pension retention (SB512).  He informed the Staff Senate that Speaker Madigan has set up four (4) pension working groups to start looking at ways to restructure pensions.  Each group has 2 representatives on it along with other non-legislative members.  Vice President Weber indicated the university was asked to send a representative to the Benefits Contribution Working Group.  He will be the representative. The first meeting of this group will be held in Chicago and one of their topics of discussion will be to look at ways to shift the matching pension obligation from the State of Illinois to individual universities.  This could have huge ramifications for employees.  He also informed us of the upcoming SURS change on 7/2/12 to the “Money Purchase Formula”, and how that would affect someone close to retirement. 


Vice President Weber suggested Staff Senate have a tour of the Renewable Energy Center in October or November, after the Grand Opening.


B.  Committee Assignments - President Thomas handed out committee assignments.  The Executive Committee met and assigned members to different committees, aligning them with our standing committees in the constitution.   Everyone is to review their committee assignments and start attending committee meetings.  President Thomas asked Phil Lang if he would continue to serve on the Environmental Health and Safety Committee.  He agreed to do so.  

C.  Sick Leave Bank –The Executive Committee met with members of Human Resources regarding the Sick Leave Bank.  Questions from staff senate members were brought to HR’s attention and the Director explained the current Sick Leave Bank policy/process and their concerns about the use of time.  HR explained that employees are not able to donate time when they retire because of the liability to the University, 90% of time taken is used by staff, not faculty.   The proposed plan suggests use only by employees during the time they are transitioning from unpaid leave time to an approved disability status.  HR asked if members could review the “Proposed” Sick Leave Bank Policy and give their office feedback in order for a new policy to be written.    President Thomas suggested an Ad Hoc Committee be formed to study the proposed policy and offer feedback at our October meeting.   Members are Angie Campbell, Tami Duzan, and Anita Thomas.  
New Business:  Dr. Weber asked for volunteers to be on the search committee for the new Director of Human Resources.  Zoraida Irizarry and Tami Duzan volunteered and will be our representatives to that search committee.

Committee Reports:  None

Angie Campbell made a Motion to Adjourn.  Antoine Thomas 2nd the Motion.  Meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Suzann Bennett, Secretary
Next meeting:  October 12, 2011 at 1:15 p.m. in the Martinsville Room 
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